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TO:          Honorable City Council 
 
FROM:    City Administrator 
 
SUBJECT:   Consolidation of election precincts for the June 6, 2017, General 

Municipal Election 
 
MEETING DATE:  April 4, 2017 
 
 

RECOMMENDATION: 
 

Receive and file staff report, and provide direction, as deemed necessary, regarding the 
consolidation of election precincts in the City of Commerce for the June 6, 2017, General 
Municipal Election. 
 
ANALYSIS: 
 
The City established four voting precincts for the 2015 General Municipal election.  Based 
on the 2015 election, it was recommended that voters from Fidelia and Ferguson that 
previously were designated to Veteran’s park polling location be allowed to vote at the 
Senior Center polling location.  Therefore, precincts 1430030 and 1430034 were added to 
precinct 1430031A, which has the Senior Center location.  In order to equal the precinct 
size for Senior Center and Batres Community Center, smaller precincts 1430032 C, D and 
A were added to Ruben Batres Center.   
 
It is standard practice for election precincts to be relatively equal in terms of registered 
voter size, with the standard size being around 2,000 registered voters per precinct, 
although the number of registered voters per precinct could be smaller given the size of 
the jurisdiction’s overall registered voter population.   
 
The following precincts have the corresponding number of registered voters:  
 

Voting Locations Precinct  
# Registered 

voters 

Bristow Park Community Center  
 143002A 

934 

Batres Community Center  
 143009A 1,854 

Senior Center 
 1430031A 2,021 

Veteran’s Memorial Park Community Center 
 1430036A 1,628 
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See the attached Recommended Election Precinct Map for the June 6, 2017, General 
Municipal Election.   
 
Staff recommends that City Council receive and file the staff report, including the attached 
precinct consolidation map. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
None 
 
Attachments: 
 
1. Recommended Election Precinct Map for the June 6, 2017, General Municipal Election 
2. Map of the Election Precincts for the 2015 General Municipal Election 
 
 
Respectfully submitted by: Matthew Rodriguez, Interim City Administrator 
Recommended by: Lena Shumway, Administrative Services Director and City Clerk 

Reviewed by: Eduardo Olivo, City Attorney 
 


